planning@camden.gov.uk

07 January 2022

Crossrail Ref: CRL-IP-2163

Dear Jonathan McClue,

2021/3225/P: Murphy's Yard London NW5

Land to the south of Gordon House Road bounded by railway lines to the east west and south and accessed from Gordon House Road Sanderson Close and Greenwood Place London NW5

Outline planning permission with all matters reserved for the demolition of existing buildings and structures and redevelopment to be carried out in phases (with each phase being an independent act of development) comprising 18 development plots (for the purposes of consultation: including buildings with a maximum height of 113.45m AOD) for the following mix of uses: [750-825] residential units (Use Class C3), [up to 8,000sqm GEA] residential institution floorspace (Use Class C2), [a minimum of 40,461sqm GEA] industrial floorspace within Use Classes E(g)(iii), B2 and B8 and [up to 8,150sqm] general industrial and/or storage floorspace [Use Class B2 and/or B8], commercial floorspace (Class E) including [up to 36,043sqm GEA] light industrial floorspace (Class E(g)(iii)), [up to 34,500sqm GEA] office floorspace, [up to 36,000sqm GEA] research and development floorspace (Class E(g)(ii)), and [up to 16,000sqm] healthcare floorspace (Class E(g)), [1,300-3,650sqm] GEA] flexible commercial and sui generis floorspace (Use Class E and/or Sui Generis Use), [300-1,300sqm GEA] community floorspace (F1 and/or F2), [up to 1,500sqm] flexible mixed-use space (Class Sui Generis), and cycle and vehicle parking, refuse and recycling storage, plant, highway and access improvements, amenity space, landscape and public realm improvements including new pedestrian and cycle routes, and all associated works [for the purposes of consultation].

Transport for London administers the Crossrail Safeguarding Direction made by the Secretary of State for Transport on 24 January 2008.

Thank you for your letter 04 January 2022, requesting the views of Crossrail on the above application. I confirm that the application relates to land <u>outside</u> the limits of land subject to consultation by the Crossrail Safeguarding Direction.

The implications of the Crossrail proposals for the application have been considered and I write to inform you that Crossrail Limited does not wish to make any comment on the application as submitted

If you require any further information, please contact: CRL Safeguarding@tfl.gov.uk

Yours sincerely,

Will Orlik

Safeguarding Officer (Crossrail)

Please note: please send, by email, all planning application consultations that are captured by the SoS Safeguarding Direction to CRL_Safeguarding@tfl.gov.uk

Crossrail (The Crossrail/Elizabeth Line) is a proposed new railway that will link Heathrow and Maidenhead in the west to Shenfield and Abbey Wood in the east using existing Network Rail tracks and new tunnels under Central London.

The Crossrail Bill which was introduced into Parliament by the Secretary of State for Transport in February 2005 was enacted as the Crossrail Act on the 22nd July 2008.

Transport for London (TfL) administers the Crossrail Safeguarding Direction made by the Secretary of State for Transport on 24th January 2008. The Direction was extended on 29th April 2009 (Maidenhead to Reading) and 14th October 2009 (Abbey Wood to Gravesend and Hoo Junction).

You may inspect copies of Plans, Sections, Environmental Statements, Explanatory Notes and Non-Technical Summaries pertaining to Crossrail at specified Libraries, Local Authority Offices or directly from Crossrail Limited. For further information contact <a href="mailto:crossrail-crossrail-cross-administration-contact-cross-administration-contact-cross-administration-contact-cross-administration-contact-cross-administration-contact-cross-administration-c